

Tramp Harbor Dock Update Public Meeting

May 23, 2023
7:00 p.m.
Ober Park Administration Building
17130 Vashon Hwy SW
In Person or Via Zoom

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87126856757

Meeting ID: 871 2685 6757 253-215-8782

You are cordially invited to attend a public meeting with the Vashon Park District Board of Commissioners and representatives from KPFF Consulting Engineers to discuss the 30% Engineer's Design for the replacement of the Tramp Harbor Dock.

You may recall with the last update in January that the VPD Board considered the public input we solicited in the fall and decided to move forward with refining a design for an approximately \$2.7 million replacement dock with a minimum 6' wide trestle and a minimum 12' x 30' end platform, to enhance the marine habitat and user opportunities.

Good News! It is better than expected!

Key Elements

- 346 feet in length (but 16 feet inland from the current length due to the Point Heyer Geoduck Tract)
- 30' x 16' end platform
- 9' wide trestle
- Open coated steel grating to allow light penetration per DNR requirements
- Precast concrete piles
- Enhanced parking
- Beach access stairway
- See attached drawing

Financing

Grants \$1,500,000 - \$2,500,000
 Fundraising \$300,000 - \$500,000
 VPD \$300,000 - \$500,000
 Total \$2,828,436

<u>Timeline:</u>

• 2023	Engineering Design and Permitting/Fundraising
▼ ZUZ.3	FURINCEINE DESIRII AND FELINIUMEN UND AISME

2024 State Grant Applications

• 2025 King County Grant Application

2026 Construction

Future Potential Phases

- Partnerships for Environmental Improvement and Education
 - o King County Water and Land Resources Division
 - Vashon Nature Center
 - Vashon Beach Naturalists
 - o Puyallup Tribe
- Partnerships for Walking, Parking, and Transportation Improvements
 - King County Roads
 - King County Metro
 - o Acquisition of North and South Properties
- Partnerships for Emergency Services
 - o FEMA
 - VashonBePrepared
 - Vashon Island Fire and Rescue
 - US Coast Guard

We look forward to hearing your input and feedback! Questions and feedback are welcome via email in advance: eott@vashonparks.org.